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Walter Evans Nursery Newsletter                Summer 1st half term 2016
Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome back after what we hope was an enjoyable Easter break. We are looking forwards to some lovely summer weather and with this in mind, could I ask you to make sure the children come to nursery with a sun hat? Sun protection cream must be applied at home and there are many high factor lotions that last all day. We do not apply sun creams in nursery.

We will be spending time outdoors playing and planting flowers and vegetables in our Nursery garden, watching them grow and eating some of our produce.

As usual we have a packed half term ahead of us and our work in Nursery will include learning opportunities across all seven areas of learning and development.

Our learning challenge topic for this half term is – Where do potatoes come from? 
Week 1: Oliver’s Vegetables   Do you like chips? Oliver does, in fact, he won't eat anything else - until he plays a game with his grandpa. Whatever vegetable Oliver finds in the garden, he must eat. This book is ideal for any fussy eaters we might have in nursery. We will be trying crisps at snack time too, a fun way to introduce our potato topic

Week 2: Jim and the Beanstalk  A re-telling of the classic children's story by the author and illustrator Raymond Briggs. Jim finds a beanstalk growing outside his window one morning, and follows his famous predecessor up to the top. The Giant at the top is so old and sad and lonely he doesn’t even want to EAT him. No prizes for guessing what we will be planting this week!
Week 3: Handa’s Surprise! Handa puts seven delicious fruits in a basket for her friend Akeyo. Which fruit will Akeyo like best, she wonders. After a long walk to the next village, the answer turns out to be a big surprise! The children will have the perfect opportunity to try all different kinds of fruit this week.
Week 4: Too many carrots! Rabbit has too many carrots, which overtake his house. When he tries to move in with friends, more chaos ensues. Will Rabbit learn to change his selfish ways?

Week 5: The Very Hungry Caterpillar Our work will now include looking at the small creatures that share our garden and help our plants to grow.
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Week 6: Spiders We will learn some spider facts, in addition to catching a few to study!
Week 7: Bugs and slugs and ladybirds Any creature hiding in our bug hotel this week will come under close scrutiny as we identify creatures and look closely at the similarities and differences between them.
Letters and Sounds                            
The children will all be moving to Reception classes in September will continue to practice pre-reading skills. They are learning to listen carefully to simple words and identify the ‘sounds’ they hear. They will be blending sounds to read and segmenting sounds to spell. All these activities are introduced in a fun way with toys, games, songs and dances.

Mrs Sheila Farrar                           Mrs Karen Hubbard                         Mrs Becky Kearns
Areas of Learning and Development           Where do potatoes come from?               Summer 1 2016
Prime Areas of Learning

	Communication and Language
	Physical Development
	Personal, Social and Emotional Development

	Listening and attention

The children can now sit for longer periods at ‘carpet time’ and maintain their attention and concentrate. We will be continuing to ensure they are involved in listening activities.

Speaking

Throughout the year the children have been increasing their vocabulary with each topic, using language related to their learning. As they learn new words we encourage them to use sentences exploring the meaning and sounds of new words. 
	Most of the children can now form recognisable letters and many children can now write their own names and some other letters. We will be ensuring children form their letters correctly.

This topic gives the children the opportunity to eat a healthy range of foodstuffs and understands need for variety in food.

We will be trying all kinds of different fruits and vegetables as well as planting potatoes, beans, carrots and flowers.
Our new wooden crates will provide some physical development skills to move around the garden and enable the children to make different structures.
	Managing feelings and behaviour

Our work continues to ensure the children are confident and happy in nursery and can approach us for help or reassurance at any time during the sessions. This will, of course, continue to be the case but we will also encourage the children to solve problems independently (without aggression!).




Specific Areas of Learning

	Literacy
	Maths
	Understanding the World
	Expressive Arts and Design 

	Reading and writing are closely linked and our work in Letters and Sounds continues to teach both aspects of literacy together. The children will be learning to recognise the letter shapes and say the ‘sounds’ they represent. Please teach your children the letter sounds if you are playing games at home, not the letter names. We will be learning the JOLLY PHONICS songs.
	Numbers
The children are fabulous at counting and recognising numbers and we have been busy counting groups together to introduce ‘addition’.

Our mathematical language will be increased to understand the concepts of ‘more’ and ‘fewer’ to compare two sets of objects.

We will also teach the children to say the number that is one more than a given number and find one more or one less from a group of up to five objects, then ten objects.
	The world

We will certainly be looking at the world around us this half term. We have some new magnifying glasses and bug catchers to study any creatures we find.

The children will be encouraged to talk about some of the things they have observed such as plants, animals, natural and found items.
	We will be learning new songs and dances this term, some related to our topic and some just for fun! The children love playing with the instruments box outside and make up their own songs and perform for us on the ‘stage’. 
Our craft activities combine many different kinds of media and the children use different tools and techniques to create pictures and sculptures.


Thank you for your voluntary contribution last term. This money has helped us order some new outdoor equipment that should be arriving soon. We have also purchased some new topic books and craft equipment, including vast amounts of sequins!  We would not be able to provide the children with such good quality resources without your support. 
This term’s voluntary contribution of £10 is now due. Please send in a named envelope. THANK YOU! 

We are looking forwards to a very exciting half term and thank you for your continued support.

